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1. SUMMARY 
 

1.1  The report requests that the Executive approve the exception to the Code of 
Procurement Practice to allow officers to extend the contract for the provision of 
Jephson Gardens Glasshouse maintenance services for a further 9 months to 

the end of December 2011 to allow the future provision of this service to be 
considered as part of the sports, parks and leisure intervention in Cultural 

Services and the major contract re-let project. 
 
2. RECOMMENDATION 

 
2.1. Members are asked to approve exception from the Code of Procurement 

Practice to allow the contract for the provision of glasshouse maintenance 
services to be extended for a further 9 months to the end of December 2011. 
 

3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 
 

3.1. The plant stock in the glasshouse in the Jephson Gardens requires specialist 
maintenance which can not be delivered through the Glendale Grounds 
Maintenance contract. Therefore the service was tendered in 2009, and 

awarded to an individual with appropriate skills in the maintenance of specialist 
planting and pest control and experience.  

 
3.2. Cultural Services are in the initial stages of an intervention which will consider 

alternative methods of delivering a number of its services. Included in this 

intervention is a review of the “parks service”. Until this intervention has 
considered the options, officers are uncertain on how maintenance of the 

glasshouse could best be delivered in future. Work is also ongoing in the re-let 
of Grounds Maintenance contract as part of the major contract re-let. This too 

could impact on how we would wish to manage the glasshouse in future. 
Therefore an extension of the current arrangements until the end of December 
2011 would allow progress to be made on both these projects and conclusions 

reached on the future delivery options. 
 

3.3. The Contract is currently worth £14,000 pa and has been in place since April 
2009. The contract was awarded for 2 years, and is due for expiry at the end of 
March 2011. The current contract was let through an open competitive tender 

process, for which the Council only received 2 responses. 
 

3.4. Exceptions to the Code of Procurement Practice must be with the agreement of 
the Procurement Manager and the Executive prior to the formation of any 
contractual arrangements (Section 5 of the Code of Contract Practice).   

 
3.5. The Procurement Manager supports the recommendation on the basis that to 

tender this service would not be in the best interests of the Council during the 
intervention that is currently taking place in Cultural Services. Once the 
intervention is completed the service requirement will then be reviewed and any 

future service will be in accordance with the Code of Procurement Practice. 
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4. ALTERNATIVE OPTION CONSIDERED 
 

4.1 The Council could re-tender for the delivery of the services as they exist at 
present but then be faced with negotiations to revise the contract depending on 
the outcome of the intervention and contract re-let. 

5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 
 

5.1 The budget is in place within Cultural Services to cover the cost of this 
extension to end December 2011. 

 

6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 

6.1. In requesting an exception the contract will comply with Code of Procurement 
Practice. 


